
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE SEPTEMBER 15, 2003

FINANCIAL SUPPORT FOR THE CANADIAN LEGION AND THE ROYAL CANADIAN AIR 
CADETS OF VAUGHAN

Recommendation

Mayor Michael Di Biase recommends: 

1.   That Council authorize staff to issue a $5000.00 cheque in support of the Canadian Legion,           
as well as a $15,000.00 cheque in support of the 283 (Woodbridge Legion) Squadron Royal 
Canadian Air Cadets, and 

2. That the monies be drawn from the Mayor Michael Di Biase Foundation Fund currently in  
trust, and; 

3. That further requests from other local groups be considered upon the Foundation’s official   
registration. 

Purpose

The purpose of this report is to seek support from Council to issue two separate cheques from the 
Mayor Michael Di Biase Foundation (Trust Fund) 

Background - Analysis and Options

My office received two requests for financial support on behalf of the Royal Canadian Legion and 
the Royal Canadian Air Cadets.  (The letters are attached).  As part of the Mayor Michael Di 
Biase Foundation’s mandate to support the establishment of a Health Care Facility in Vaughan, 
several corporate events were undertaken including the Mayor’s Gala and the Mayor’s Golf 
Tournament.  These functions raised approximately $250,000.00 this year.  These monies are in 
the City of Vaughan’s Trust Account, which will later be deposited in the Foundation’s Account, 
when it is enacted by the end of 2003.   

In a recent memo from Corporate Communications, $4000.00 has been distributed to Vitanova 
and the Vaughan Food Bank as requested by Council’s direction in 2002.   

I am asking Council’s indulgence to support both requests from the Canadian Legion and the 
Royal Canadian Air Cadets, as their requests were made in December 2002.  

Once the Foundation is fully registered and active, I will convene a meeting with members of 
Council and external community stakeholders to establish a formal evaluation process to select 
local organizations requesting financial support. 

Conclusion

The primary objective of the Foundation is to establish a pool of funds that are generated from 
special events.  It is the responsibility of Council and its Committee to determine its distribution to 
local organizations and for the establishment of a Health Care Facility in Vaughan. 



Attachments

The Royal Canadian Legion Correspondence of December, 2002 
283 (Woodbridge Legion) Squadron Royal Canadian Air Cadets Correspondence of December, 
2002

Respectfully submitted, 

Mayor Michael Di Biase 












